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Welcome to the latest edition of our newly formulated newsletter ‘Tipperary Together’. The ‘Tipperary Together’ 

newsletter will issue at the end of each month and will be a broader community focused newsletter showcasing supports and 

content of interest to community based groups and individuals. 

This issue includes information on:     
  
 Articles:      Community Talks & Seminars:   Community Services:    

   
 

If you would like to provide content to the next  issue of this newsletter or add your organisation as a group that receives 

this on a mailing list please email: tipperarytogether@tipperarycoco.ie 

Deadline for next issue content 25th November 2022 

Contact Us: 

Phone: 0818 06 5000  

Email: customerservices@tipperarycoco.ie 

Facebook: https://www.facebook.com/tipperarycc 

Twitter:  https://twitter.com/tipperarycoco 

CYPSC Report  

Knockanrawley News 

Dementia Café Thurles 

PPN News 

Library Events 

5K Run/Walk in Cahir 

Role of Footwear for Autistic children 

16th Series Tipperary People 

John Lonergan Social Prescribing 

Living Well South East 

Museum Big House Lecture Series 

Tipperary Museum & Pride Community 

START Campaign Ease the Treats 

Arts Office Information 

FREE Online Breast-check Awareness 

Healthy Food Made Easy Programme 

N62 Kilnoe to Thurles Road Information 

Tipperary Mental Health Week 
Local Link Information 
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Back Row (L-R): Carol Creighton, Clonmel District                 
Administrator, Anne Marie Mullins, Branch Manager, Clonmel 
Library,     Damien Dullaghan, County Librarian, Brian Beck,  
Director of Services. Front Row (L-R): Cllr Siobhán Ambrose, 
Cllr Pat   English, Mayor of Clonmel Borough, Cllr Roger      
Kennedy, Cathaoirleach, Tipperary County Council, Joe      
MacGrath, Chief Executive, Tipperary County Council, John 
Parker, Director, ABK Architects. 
 
A full design team has been appointed to progress the design and planning 
phases of the new Library for Clonmel. Tipperary County Council have        
appointed ABK as the lead architect for the proposed new Library in Clonmel 
on the current site in Mick Delahunty Square. 
 
Founded in 1961, ABK Architects is a design-led practice with an                   
international reputation for the delivery of buildings of the highest quality. 
Renowned for its work in many fields including housing, education, 
healthcare, office and work-space as well as public buildings and the arts, 
the practice’s      imaginative approach has led to a succession of acclaimed 
buildings. Recent projects include Kilmallock Library and Area Office,      
Roscommon County Council’s Civic Offices and the Library Building for   
Munster Technological University. 
 
The current Library in Clonmel has served the citizens of      Tipperary very 
well for nearly four decades and is the busiest Library in Co. Tipperary with 
over 100,000 visitors every year. However, the design and layout of the 
building now presents a number of challenges and the current Library no 
longer has the capacity to fully meet customer’s needs. The new Library will 
be a transformational Library which will be built on the current site in Mick 
Delahunty Square. The new Library will be built over 2 floors possibly       
extending to 3 floors. It will be a high-quality building which will be flexible 

and adaptable. This will allow the new Library to be a cultural and social   
inclusion hub, playing a pivotal role in strengthening community identity and 
promoting civic participation.  
 
The Mayor of Clonmel Borough District, Cllr Pat English said “The             
appointment of a design team for a new Library in Clonmel is a very positive 
step for the town. We are proud of the strong tradition of our Library Service 
in Clonmel. I am delighted that such a transformational building is a step 
closer and I very much welcome the fact that the new Library will remain on 
the current site in the town”. 
 
 
The Cathaoirleach of Tipperary County Council, Roger Kennedy said “It is a 
day of pride to see such a positive development for Clonmel. Every        
community deserves a quality public library  service and every member of 
the community is entitled to     access to these services. I believe this      
appointment again demonstrates Tipperary County Council’s commitment to 
providing the best possible public services for our citizens.”  
 
 
The Chief Executive of Tipperary County Council, Joe MacGrath stated “I 
welcome the appointment of the design team for a new Library for Clonmel. 
This important milestone demonstrates Tipperary County Council’s         
commitment to providing a new Library for Clonmel. The appointment of the 
integrated  design team is a key moment in the project and I have no doubt 
that ABK will deliver a transformational project.” 
 

 

Appointment of a design team for a new Library in Clonmel 
 



Tipperary Children and Young People’s Services Committee launched its second Children and Young People’s Plan, 2022-2025, on 11th October 

in the Anner Hotel, Thurles. The launch was chaired by Anne Marie Stafford, Area Manager Tusla, Carlow/Kilkenny/South Tipperary. 

The Children and Young People’s Plan provides a profile on the children and the young people in the county, drawing on key statistics relating 

to health, education and economic circumstances, and on responses to consultations carried out with children and young people, with parents 

and with front-line staff. Key issues targeted in the Children and Young People’s plan include mental health and wellbeing from infancy; parent 

support tailored to meet different levels of family need; access to education and to the labour market for travellers; youth spaces; and the 

range of needs of children and young people with additional needs and their families. The full Children and Young People’s Plan can be viewed 

on the Tipperary CYPSC website at www.tipperarychildrenandyoungpeoplesservices.ie 

Comhairle na nÓg made a presentation on the programme of its activities as the representative body for young people in the county. Michelle 

Putti, Service Manager, Jigsaw Tipperary, and Jennie Deering, A./Clinical Manager, made a presentation on the Jigsaw Youth Mental Health 

project, located in Thurles, and also spoke of Mental Health trends arising out of the pandemic. 

 

Pictured at the launch of Tipperary Children and Young People’s Services Committee (CYPSC): 

Front Row: Anne Marie Stafford, Area Manager, Tusla, Carlow-Kilkenny-South Tipperary; Ruairí Ó Caisleáin, CYPSC Coordinator; 

Aisling O’Neill, Area Manager Tusla Mid-West; Ger Fahy, HSE. 

Back Row: Fiona Crotty, Tipperary County Council; Lorraine Duane, Tipperary Education and Training Board; Sarah O’Dwyer, 
Foróige; Aileen Healy, Tipperary Childcare Committee; Emer Leahy, Knockanrawley Resource Centre; Caroline Lydon, Silver Arch 

Family Resource Centre. 

TIPPERARY CHILDREN AND YOUNG PEOPLE’S SERVICES COMMITTEE 

http://www.tipperarychildrenandyoungpeoplesservices.ie


Parents urged not to gift quad bikes or scramblers as presents for children this 
Christmas 

 
 

38%* of those injured in incidents involving quad bikes or scramblers were aged 18 or under (2017-2021) 

Road Safety Authority and An Garda Síochána renew public safety messaging  

38%* of those injured in incidents involving quad bikes or scramblers, in the period 2017 to 2021, were aged 18 or under, according to provisional statistics released 
by the Road Safety Authority (RSA). 

The RSA, An Garda Síochána and Mr Keith Synnott, Consultant at the National Spinal Injuries Unit in the Mater Hospital, have renewed their public safety message 
that quad bikes and scramblers pose a safety risk to children and are urging parents not to gift them this Christmas.  

Casualty figures show that between 2017 and 2021, 88* people were injured in collisions involving a quadbike or scrambler on a public road. In the same period there 
were four* fatalities involving quad bikes or scramblers on public roads. 

In line with a commitment in the Programme for Government, the Road Traffic and Roads Bill 2021 contains several measures to deal with the anti-social use of 
scramblers, quad bikes, and other machines. The Bill, which is currently before the Seanad, will allow prosecution for dangerous driving on all terrain rather than just 
a public place, will allow regulations to be made prohibiting certain classes of vehicles from certain classes of places, and creates new Garda powers of seizure of the 
vehicles, including at the place where they are kept.” 

 

*Figures are provisional and subject to change.  

The provisional findings published today examine fatal and injury collisions that occurred from 2017 to 2021. These collisions occurred on public roads, were reported 
to An Garda Síochána and involved a vehicle specified as being a quad bike or scrambler.  

 

Table 1, Casualties injured in collisions involving a 

Year Number of casualties 

2017 14 

2018 21 

2019 16 

2020 16 

2021 25 



Minister Naughton Announces fines for 16 road safety offences to double from 
October 27 

                                                                                                                                                                                         

 
 

Fine for speeding to double to €160. Fines for non-wearing of seatbelts and mobile phone use to double to €120 

Fines for Learner drivers found driving unaccompanied to double to €180. Fines for non-display of ‘L’ and ‘N’ plates to double to 
€120 

Three new Fixed Charge Offences will be introduced in new year 

Tackling speeding the theme of Road Safety Authority Annual Conference 

 

26 October 2022: Minister of State at the Department of Transport, Ms. Hildegarde Naughton announced that the fines relating to 
16 road safety offences will double on 27 October, 2022. Minister Naughton made the announcement at the Road Safety Authori-
ty’s Annual Conference in Croke Park today. The theme of the conference is Tackling Speeding – Risk Factors and Interven-
tions. 

 

From the 27 October some of the fines that are doubling include speeding (from €80 to €160), mobile phone use (€60 to €120), 
non-wearing of seatbelts (€60 to €120), and failing to ensure that a child is properly restrained (€60 to €120).  

 
Certain fines relating to safety offences committed by learner and novice drivers, are also increasing. The fine for a learner permit 
holder driving a vehicle unaccompanied by a qualified person will increase from €80 to €160. The fine for novice and learner drivers 
not displaying ‘L’ or ‘N’ plates, or tabards in the case of motorcyclists, will double to €120. 
 
 

https://scanner.topsec.com/?d=1464&r=show&u=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.rsa.ie%2Fdocs%2Fdefault-source%2Froad-safety%2Frsa_penalty-points-v664.pdf%3Fsfvrsn%3D6b6488b2_5&t=56b33f89a1c9544acf8a9d6e84db756a062d181e
https://scanner.topsec.com/?d=1464&r=show&u=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.rsa.ie%2Fdocs%2Fdefault-source%2Froad-safety%2Frsa_penalty-points-v664.pdf%3Fsfvrsn%3D6b6488b2_5&t=56b33f89a1c9544acf8a9d6e84db756a062d181e
https://scanner.topsec.com/?d=1464&r=show&u=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.rsa.ie%2Fdocs%2Fdefault-source%2Froad-safety%2Frsa_penalty-points-v664.pdf%3Fsfvrsn%3D6b6488b2_5&t=56b33f89a1c9544acf8a9d6e84db756a062d181e


Pavement Scheme, Thurles 

Attached photographs show the recently completed pavement scheme on the N62 National Secondary road.  

 

The scheme extends from the M8 Motorway access at Kilnoe northwards to Turtulla Cross, Thurles which 
measures 3.8km. 



SPORTS PARTNERSHIP UPDATE 

Tipperary Sports Partnership are very busy at the moment with numerous programmes running at full capacity. Some of 

the highlights include the following: 

The 2022 Swimmin’ Women Programme is near completion in Clonmel, Nenagh, Roscrea, Thurles, Tipperary Town and 

Carrick on Suir Swimming Pools. This programme provides a wonderful way to become more confident in the water and 

get fit while doing it.  

   
Figure 1 Participants from Nenagh Swimming Pool.               Figure 2 Participants from Tipperary Town Pool.  

 
 
Our Autumn Community Walks are back. An amazing start to the 8 week Walking programme in both Tipperary Town and 
Newport which are being delivered by Siul Eile for TSP.  
 
Our Aquafit Programme for Older Adults continues in Roscrea and Carrick on Suir Pools with over 50 participants. 
 
Participants really enjoyed our Tipperary Sports Club Support Package. The workshops were given by Ian Farrell who has 
an amazing 18 years’ experience in Sports and Recreation. Dr Amy McGuire, Head of the Department of Sport and Early 
Childhood Studies in TUS. Dr Philip Kearney  Director of MSc. Applied Sports Coaching in UL and Padraig Roche Lead 
Academy Strength and Conditioning Coach with Arsenal Ladies FC and a Setanta lecturer. 
 



Knockanrawley Resource Centre/ Community             

Development Programme.  

Some pictures of recent KRC SICAP activities  

KRC Tipperary Town Syrian Community Group 

Tipperary Town Syrian Community group were busy in An 
Duiche estate, planting 2 apple trees in their estate.  
 
The Syrian group organised activities earlier in 2022. During 
these events children involved highlighted that they would like 
to have apple trees planted.  
 
This Knockanrawley supported local community group         
responded by purchasing and planting trees in the estate.  
 

 

KRC SICAP & Suil Eile facilitate a conversational walking 

group.  The group kicked off from Knockanrawley on Monday 

17th October 10.30am and will continue to meet on Monday’s 

for 8 weeks.  

The group aims to act as a place for non-English speakers to 

meet with other people in the community to develop their 

English language skills and form new friendships. 

For more information on either group contact Teresa         

062 52688  

"Knockanrawley Resource Centre KITE LTI Group and            
Co-Ordinators pictured in Clonmel last week 

 

 

 



Tipperary Mental Health Week 

 

Tipperary Mental Health week took place from 10th October – 14th 

October. On Friday 7th October Tipperary Mental Health Week  

committee came together in TUS Thurles campus to officially 

Launch the week. This was an all-county event to launch and    

promote a range of all county actions that were happening in the 

County during Mental Health Week.   

The theme for the week was ‘Make mental health & wellbeing 

for all a global priority’. 

Michelle Putti Service Manager Jigsaw spoke about the service 

they provide and how people can get in contact with the service 

and stated that every young person must have the support that’s 

right for them, whatever they are going through.  Art Work by 

students in the ETB were on display throughout the hallway in 

TUS to demonstrate how Art work has helped some of the       

students with their mental health Eoin Costello Community      

Education Facilitator for the ETB discussed the importance of the 

Art work and positive effect it had on the group and their mental 

Health.  There were numerous information leaflets and resources 

on Mental Health and wellbeing available at the launch.  

 

 

 

The committee is made up of community and statutory agencies, who 

recognise and value the importance of people minding their mental 

health.  In addition, both the North and South Tipperary Mental Health 

Week groups will have specific actions taking place in their respective      

regions. Vice Cathaoirleach Noel Cannon launched the day officially and 

spoke about how important it was high light the services and supports 

that are available in the county for mental Health and Wellbeing.  Niamh 

Murphy Interim Head Student Council TÚS Midwest spoke on the day 

about services available with the college and how students can access 

the services.  Dr Michael Ryan gave a very enjoyable and informative 

talk on “Positive mental Health through Resilience and self-care” to the 

attendees at the launch and stated that “Self-care is as essential as  

having breakfast”.   

One of the main events that took place over the week was a talk on   

Mental Health by John Longeran who was Governor of Mountjoy Prison 

for over 22 years and author of two books. This talk was most enjoyable 

and it was a talk that everyone that attended took away something from 

the talk.  John spoke about mental health and life in general and talked 

about the stigma and shame that is still associated with Mental and 

Wellbeing, he said no one should suffer in silence and no one should  

suffer alone.  He stated that every human being is one step away from 

being vulnerable and that life’s journey brings you everywhere, he also 

stressed that    people need to stop talking negativity to themselves and 

that very day is a new beginning.   

 The first talk took place on World Mental Day Monday 10th October 

@7.00pm in the Abbey Court Hotel Nenagh and the second talk took 

take place in the Talbot Hotel Clonmel on Thursday 13th October 

@10.30am, at the Clonmel event there was a group called “living the 

life” a group from a Place 4 you and supported by Tipperary ETB that 

sang some fabulous songs at the reception of the hotel while attendees 

were waiting to attend the talk.  Both events were free and open to the 

public and sold out very quickly the talk was live streamed in order to 

allow people who could not make the talk or could not get tickets tune 

in.   



LEO  Women’s Enterprise Day 

On Thursday, 13 October, Local Enterprise Office Tipperary (LEO Tipp erary), in conjunction with LEO Clare and 

LEO Limerick formed part of Ireland’s largest ever female enterprise event. The focus of the full day pro-

gramme at The Cashel Palace Hotel, located at the foot of the spectacular Rock of Cashel, was on female en-

trepreneurship and attracted extensive media attention. Across the conference, 140 attendees networked, en-

gaged with leading industry experts and acquired valuable knowledge about the extensive range of supports  

available from LEO.  

LEO, in conjunction with Enterprise Ireland co-ordinate cohesive development for SME’s and micro enterprises. 

LEO Tipperary provides a “First Stop Shop”, ranging from advice on setting up a business, through to the pro-

vision of support and grants for feasibility studies, provision of financial support for the establishment of new 

businesses or expansion of existing ones and the provision of training and mentoring. Female entrepreneurs 

who possess a budding idea or wish to expand their existing business were strongly encouraged, throughout 

the event, to utilize the vital expertise of LEO.  

 



LOCAL  LIBRARY EVENTS 

  



LOCAL LIBRARY EVENTS 

  



LOCAL LIBRARY EVENTS 

  



 

This is a free Programme open to anybody. In the Programme 
you will be able to cook and taste and also take home a sample. 
You will learn about food and its nutritional value while being 
taught about the good and the bad fats, fibre providers etc. At 
the end of it you should be able to shop smart on a budget while 
providing healthy nutritional meals for yourself and your family.  

Names are being taken now for a Programme to commence 
shortly. Contact details are: healthycommunities@clonmelcrc,ie 
or tel no:0526129143 (Catherine Murphy) 

Community Talks & Seminars  

   



                                             

PPN All County Member Group Event Coming 

Soon! 

Thanks to some generous funding from the Healthy Ireland Fund 

(Strand 4) grants, Tipperary PPN are hosting the second of two annual 

Plenary meetings in a very exciting way on Thursday 10th November. 

SAVE THE DATE! 

This time, this bi-annual event is in Cabragh Wetlands and it is with a 

Health/Environment theme, Healthy Us! 

There will be, starting at 6pm, a variety of stalls from our PPN groups, 

finger food, goodie bags, performance by the Rosie Grey choir and we 

will get all our PPN business done too! 

Invited guest speakers, including Siobhan Connolly-Hogan on Positive 

Psychology & Nature, Rachel Dempsey on Eco-Anxiety & Self-Care, 

Aine Roche, Healthy County Co-Ordinator and Waterford GIY will kick 

off at 7pm. 

 

If you are a member of a PPN registered group, come and be 

part of the PPN community! 

Save the date for our Tipperary PPN all County group get together, also 

known as a Plenary, on Thursday 10th November 2022 at 6pm in 

Cabragh Wetlands, Cabragh, Holycross, Co. Tipperary, E41 T266  

 

Our Title for this Plenary is Healthy Us - Healthy You, Healthy       Com-

munity, Healthy Planet 

Community Talks & Seminars  

 



Community Talks & Seminars  

  



Tipperary Museum of Hidden History and Clonmel 
Pride Community invites all members of the LGBTI+     
community, their family, friends, allies and people with an    
interest in culture and history to visit the exhibition The Irish 
Names Quilt from Saturday 10th September – Wednesday 21st 
September 2022. The Irish Names Project was created in    
honour and remembrance of those who died in Ireland from 
AIDS and HIV-related illnesses. 

 
The quilts will be on display at Tipperary Museum of Hidden 
History in Clonmel from September Saturday 10th September – 
Wednesday 21st September 2022 

With special thanks to Queer Culture Ireland for loaning 
the quilts and bringing awareness to this incredible      

visionary project. 

 

Community Talks & Seminars  

 



Community Talks & Seminars  

BREAST CHECK AWARENESS 

 

Following on from the previous “In Person” awareness 
sessions which were very kindly facilitated by Juliette 
O’Connell, Breast Check Ireland Outreach               
Co-Ordinator, a further ONLINE session has now been 
organised.  

This presentation is scheduled to take place on: 

 

Wednesday, 2nd November 2022 at 2.00p.m. 

 

The session will be again be delivered by Juliette 
O’Connell. 

The session is open to anyone who wishes to link in 
on the day and the details for joining are as follows: 

Microsoft Teams meeting  
Join on your computer, mobile app or room    
device  
 
Click here to join the meeting  
Meeting ID: 333 204 819 428  
Passcode: CzxgZH  
Download Teams | Join on the web 

https://scanner.topsec.com/?d=1464&r=show&u=https%3A%2F%2Fteams.microsoft.com%2Fl%2Fmeetup-join%2F19%253ameeting_YjEwZWIwMzMtYzNkNy00OTdhLThiNjctYWQ0NzEwNDgwZTU3%2540thread.v2%2F0%3Fcontext%3D%257b%2522Tid%2522%253a%25228d36d582-c7dd-49a0-adf6-2950eaf634d9%25
https://scanner.topsec.com/?d=1464&r=show&u=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.microsoft.com%2Fen-us%2Fmicrosoft-teams%2Fdownload-app&t=5051af205daa7de5da07a7e031e09f5aded9f74e
https://scanner.topsec.com/?d=1464&r=show&u=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.microsoft.com%2Fmicrosoft-teams%2Fjoin-a-meeting&t=2b7217160638358ee8d492f5a49b86fc8a48df91


Tipperary Arts Office information 

To stay up to date on what's going on in Tipperary's Artistic         
Communities, check out the latest Newsletter below  
https://www.tipperarycoco.ie/arts/current-news-letter 

 
If you would like to be part of our mailing list please send an 
email with "Subscribe" in the subject line 
to: artsoffice@tipperarycoco.ie 
Follow us on Social Media at: Facebook: https://
www.facebook.com/tipperaryartsoffice/ 
Twitter: @Tipperaryarts 

 
Follow @intheopenclonmel on Facebook & @intheopenarts on 
Twitter for updates on this Arts Council funded programme. 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

Tipperary Heritage Office information. 

You will find the latest Tipperary Heritage Office Newsletter be-
low, which contains information on current opportunities and 
events. 

https://www.tipperarycoco.ie/tipperary-heritage-office-
newsletter 

 

If you would like to be part of our mailing list please send an 
email with "Subscribe" in the subject line 
to: heritage@tipperarycoco.ie 
Follow us on Facebook and Instagram: Tipperary Heritage    
Office. 

Community Services 

 

https://www.tipperarycoco.ie/arts/current-news-letter
mailto:artsoffice@tipperarycoco.ie
https://www.facebook.com/tipperaryartsoffice/
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https://www.tipperarycoco.ie/tipperary-heritage-office-newsletter
https://www.tipperarycoco.ie/tipperary-heritage-office-newsletter
mailto:heritage@tipperarycoco.ie


Community Services 

  



Contact Numbers & Helplines 

Stop Smoking Services 
 

Clonmel:  

Contact: Angela Radley O’Donovan 

Phone: 052 6177058 

Email: angela.radley@hse.ie 

Contact directly for more information 

 

Nenagh & Thurles: 

Contact: Stacey Cahill 

Phone: 065 6865841 

Email: linda.nolan7@hse.ie 

Contact directly for more information 

 

Cahir & Carrick-on-Suir: 

Contact: Colm O'Connor 

Phone: 087-7526429 

Email: SouthEastStopSmokingSup-

port@hse.ie 

Contact directly for more information 

 

 

 

Please see 

www.tipperaryvolunteercentr

e.ie or call 062-64775 to register 

as a   volunteer, search for 

volunteer  opportunities, 

organisation or advertise your 

organisation volunteer  

ALONE setup a dedicated           

Coronavirus  helpline for Older People 

0818 222 024, if you have any    

concerns or queries about COVID 19 

call ALONE’s dedicated support. line 

8am to 8pm. 

 

“Tipperary PPN website 

www.ppntipperary.ie  is the host for 

the community resources for Tipperary 

Together for Tipperary.  

As part of the Tipperary Together 

Campaign we have setup a Tipperary 

Community YouTube Channel       

showcasing videos and content      

produced in Tipperary promoting  

community and support families    

coping at home & cocooning.  

Visit 

www.events.whatsonintipp.ie to 

register your community event or to 

see what events are happening. 

 

mailto:SouthEastStopSmokingSupport@hse.ie
mailto:SouthEastStopSmokingSupport@hse.ie
https://www.youtube.com/channel/UCTh1z7xr6bfHiPlFyjgllYQ

